New Brook Hollow President Elected; Club Is Improved



MORTON BIGGER.

Morton Bigger was elected president of the Brook Hollow Golf Club at a meeting of the new board of governors at which reports were made of 1937 operations, reflecting a successful season which closed with a profit. Other officers elected are Ballard Burgher and D. P. (Pat) Buell, vice-presidents, and E. J. Gannon Jr., secretary-treasurer.

The club enjoys a full membership with a waiting list, the governors were informed. An extensive improvement program is now under way. The clubbouse is being refinished inside in knotty pine and a new roof is being added and the exterior repainted.

Improvement of the greens, with rebuilding of some, is contemplated. Two hundred trees have been planted and other planting is under way to enhance the landscape. Ladies' rooms are being enlarged, with additional lockers and shower baths provided.